BASINGSTOKE & MID HANTS ATHLETIC CLUB TREASURER’S REPORT 2021
Review of the year

I took over the role of Treasurer from Caroline Wegg on 1st January 2022. My thanks go to Caroline for supporting me during my transition to this role and for helping me finalise the 2021 accounts.

The club continues to hold a reserve account, with the equivalent of two years’ expenditure, in case of unexpected events. Despite the disruption caused by Covid 19 it has not been necessary to access these funds as the majority of members renewed their membership. Expenditure for the year was less than forecast due to covid restrictions: competition opportunities were reduced, and Basingstoke & Dean Borough Council did not charge us for two quarters whilst the track was closed. The Hampshire Hoppit, organised by Tim Fowler, generated a profit of £1,920.85. This has led to the club reporting a surplus for 2021 of £17,035.67. The proposal is to allocate £10,000 of this surplus to the Trackside Facilities Fund to support the new stand and new equipment, with the remainder being used to support the running of the club.

The Disability Group Satellite club has not been able to run this year due to the restrictions. The Satellite Club Grant balance currently stands at £2805.48.

We currently hold a stock of 33 vests. Many thanks to Andy Sleap for organising the stock and sale of 52 vests during the year.


Trackside Facilities Fund

Funds have been received as follows:
· Interest for the year of £5.89
· Easy Fundraising of £18.83
· Overpaid donations to the club of £37.00
· Year end membership fees transfer of £121.12

The trackside facilities fund now stands at £141,616.19. The planning application for the stand was submitted in December 2021 so these funds will be used to support this project.


Membership fees proposal for 2022

· The EA athlete affiliation fee will increase from £15 to £16 on 1st April 2022. This will be included in the membership fees including life members (does not apply to 2nd claim and U11).
· The EA club affiliation fee remains fixed at £150
· The last increase in fees was in 2019. Due to forecast increase in costs due to inflation and development of the facilities at Down Grange, the Committee proposal to members is to increase fees by £3 per member in addition to the £1 extra for EA Registration (for applicable categories). This increase will be effective from 1st April 2022.


I would like to thank Colin Henderson and Georgina Grace for examining the accounts and signing the year-end balance sheets.

Edward Thomas
Treasurer
20th February 2022
